Roane State Community College

Faculty Senate Meeting, Feb. 28th, 2011

Minutes

Attendance:

President: Bill Schramm

Secretary: Pat Wurth

Math –Science
· Kathy Arcangeli

· Ron Sternfels
· James Condon

Allied Health
· Mike Goggin for Marianna Mabry

· Suzi Backstrom 

Nursing
· Marcia Shloush

· Patricia Jenkins
·  Ruth Palmer
 
Humanities 
· Ralph Monday

· Jennifer Jordan-Henley
· Ted Stryk

Social&Behavioral Science/Business/Education
· Brad Fox
· Don Lanza
Library

· Ollie Nolan


1. Quorum was established.

2. Bill Schramm stated that the sick leave bank has 15 people interested. Twenty are needed in order to establish the bank.

3. Bill Schramm said that a plan for card reader door access for Roane CO and ORBC has been approved by the Fire Marshall and is out for bids at this time.

4. Dave Rath stated that the Benroth Award ballots have been sent out.

5. Bill Schramm state that a Crisis Communication work group has been established and is meeting monthly. The current activity is revision of the Crisis Communication Plan.
6. Regarding the ORBC Fitness Center, it will remain closed as there is a fitness center nearby that people can use for a cost of $160.00/semester.

7. No sub council meeting has been held since the previous Faculty Senate meeting.

8. A motion was made to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. Motion passed.

9. Ben King gave presentation on Learning Support.

10. A senator asked for the ORBC policy for notifying students when cancelling classes.   Bill will ask for clarification.

11. There was a discussion regarding tenure concerns in the state and whether we should adopt AAUP standards for Academic Freedom.  This was taken under consideration for the next meeting.
12. A senator asked about the status of the Salary Equity Plan.  Bill will ask for an update.

13. There was a discussion regarding co-insurance and co-payments. A resolution was made and passed by the Senate that medical co-payments be counted toward the out of pocket maximum. The resolution will be taken to the TBR Faculty Sub Council by Bruce Fisher.
14. Adjourn
Respectfully submitted,

Pat Wurth

Faculty Senate Secretary
